TOWN COUNCIL AGENDA
December 1, 2014
7:00 P.M.

The Town Council meeting will be held in the Moose Hill Council Chambers, Town Hall,
268B Mammoth Road, Londonderry, NH. Regular meetings are cablecast live and
videotaped for the convenience of our viewers at home. 7:00 PM

A. CALL TO ORDER

B. PUBLIC COMMENT

1.) Londonderry Police Department Promotion Announcements
Presented by Chief Bill Hart

C. PUBLIC HEARING
1) Charter Section 4.7 Hearing
(Requested by Director of Finance and Administration, Susan A.
Hickey)

D. OLD BUSINESS

1.) FY16 Budget Workshop Cont. (Following Adjournment)

E. NEW BUSINESS

1.) Order #2014-24 — Expenditure of Maintenance Trust Funds for
Various Projects
Presented by Kevin Smith

F. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Approval of November 17, 2014 Town Council Minutes

G. OTHER BUSINESS

1. Liaison Reports
2. Town Manager Report
3. Board/Committee Appointments/Reappointment

1.) Resignation of Jim Schwalbe from the Heritage Commission
(effective January 1%, 2015)

2.) Re-appointment of Janet Cichocki as a member of the
Heritage Commission

3.) Appointment of Pauline Caron to a full time member on the
Heritage Commission (currently an alternate member)



H.

ADJOURNMENT

MEETING SCHEDULE

1.

2.

Town Council Meeting — 12/15/14 Moose Hill Council
Chambers, 7:00PM

Town Council Meeting — 01/05/15 Moose Hill Council
Chambers, 7:00PM

Town Council Meeting — 01/19/15 Moose Hill Council
Chambers, 7:00PM

Town Council Meeting — 02/02/15 Moose Hill Council
Chambers, 7:00PM



ORDER #2014-24
An Order Relative to

EXPENDITURE OF

MAINTENANCE TRUST FUNDS FOR VARIOUS PROJECTS

WHERFEAS

WHEREAS

Reading: 12/01/2014
Adopted: 12/01/2014

voters since 2003 have approved funding for the maintenance and repair
of public buildings and grounds in the town; and

by the Town Council of the Town of Londonderry that the Town
Treasurer is hereby ordered to expend $5,099.00 from the Expendable
Maintenance Trust Fund for the aforementioned repairs and
improvements.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT ORDERED by the Town Council of the Town of
Londonderry that the Town Treasurer is hereby ordered to expend $5,099.00 from the
Expendable Maintenance Trust Fund for the aforementioned repairs and improvements.

Tom Dolan, Chairman
Town Council

Sharon Farrell
Town Clerk

A TRUE COPY ATTEST:

12/01/2014



Ex pendable Maintenance Trust TC Order Request
for Town Councii Meeting "12/01/14*

Description

Vendor

Amount

DPW Garage . Rear Overhead Door Lower Panel

The lower panel on the rear overhead door had rusted out and needed
replacermnent. This EMTF request is for the materialsfabor to remove
and replace the lower panel along with performing a PM on the door.

Senior Center - Back-Up building generator installation

As part of the replacement back-up generator grant approved for Central
Fire. their axisting generator was to be moved and installed at the
Senior Center. With the installation of this generator at the Senior
Center. we now have another location in town to shelter residence when
there is a power outage. This EMTF request is for the materials
{transfer switch. disconnect switch, conduit. wire. rewire generator from
3 Phase to Single Phase, Test)flabor to install the generator.

Overhead Door - lnvoice # 3-00036904| §

723.00

EMTF Regquest Amount| §

723.00

Longchamps - Invoice # 38095 5

4.376.00

EMTF Request Amount| §

4.376.00

Total Town Council EMTF Order $

5.099.00
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LONDONDERRY TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

November 17, 2014

The Town Council meeting was held in the Moose Hill Council Chambers, Town Hall, 268B Mammoth Road, Londonderry,
NH.

Present: Vice Chairman Jim Butler; Councilors Tom Freda, Joe Greengnd John Farrell; Town Manager Kevin Smith;

Executive Assistant Kirby Wade; Absent: Chairman Tom Dolan

CALL TO

Vice Chairman Butler opened the meeting with the P Allegiance led™ ncilor Freda. This was followed by a

moment of silence for all those who serve us here an

introduced herself. Larocca works in Community

Vice Chairman Butler invited up PSNH {@
ough her colleges that are here from the project

Relations for PSNH and would like to pas
team. Larocca introduced Dave Plant who is tiiEaa

il em to present and give a briefing on this
project. Finland state oversees the entire electrical network in New

meet it. Secondly, because there is an aging info structure, the
ving the need for this project. PSNH is proposing a joint project

out the blue line as well. North of that is PSNH utility and
2 5:d stated that the entire line is twenty four miles long. Eighteen of
ix is within Massachuseits. Finland stated that the eighteen that is within New
s is National Grid. Finland stated that out of the ten miles, which is north of

erent because it is a 345 kV project and New Hampshire has a requirement that if it
detailed application to the New Hampshire Site Evaluation Committee. The permit
ate permits. There is not local permitting. Finland stated that one thing the SEC
understands as being very making sure all the towns are in the loop. There are public hearings with the Town’s
before and after the applican in. Finland stated that community outreach will be an important part of this project. In
terms of schedule, Finland stated that right now it is in the planning preliminary stages. Finland stated that they are hoping to
get the application package into the New Hampshire Site Evaluation Committee next spring (2015) and they will rake a good
year or so to review it. Finland stated that assuming all goes well; there should be an approval mid-2016. Construction may
take place late 2016 and into 2017. Finland stated that if the application as passed along in the spring, there would be public
hearings 45 days after it is submitted. It will be there that the community can voice their impute as well as from Town and
State officials. Councilor Green stated that the purpose of this project seems like reliability, but reliability in what way?
Finland stated that there are two reasons, one is the need. There is a growth in need. It is also the reliability. Finland stated
that up to today the reliability has been 99% in terms of success and reliability. They want to maintain that percentage.
Finland stated that the infrastructure is aging and it needs reinforcement. This is the reason for the new line. Councilor Farrell
asked if the lines are going to look the same as what is there now or will it be different? Dave Plant stated that in the areas
through Londonderry there are two types of transition lines. The 345 kV structures are what are called a h-frame structure,
two polls with a cross iron and three wires hanging from them in a horizontal fashion. Plant stated that the other structure is
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LONDONDERRY TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

lower voltage. They are 115 kV and there are three of them for most of Londonderry. They are a single pole configuration
with arms on them. Plant stated that what they are proposing is another h-frame configuration by enlarged in the center orf
the corridor, Councilor Farrell suggested identify and notify the abutters today so that they will understand that there will be
public hearings and they can be a part of the process. PSNH agreed.

Town Manager Smith asked if there are any existing lines or wires that are going to be put on these poles, or are they going to
be an addition to what is existing here currently? Plant stated that it is an additional circuit. There is no intention of co-
locating any of the existing transmission lines and wires onto the new structures. PSNH thanked the Council for their time.

a Traffic Safety Committee update. Chief Hart
1c Safety Committee is and how it came to be and
is going to be in the first week of January. Chief
n website. Ramsay stated that the Committee

Vice Chairman Butler invited up Chief Bill Hart and Bob Ramsay to
stated that they would like to give the people an update as to what t
what it does. Chief Hart stated that they meet quarterly. The ne
Hart stated that it is posted with the Town Council meetings
started in the beginning of 1993 in response to a stripping &

and the citizens were upset about it. There was a Traffic &= started in 1993 to take a look at stripping
and a number of other things. Ramsay stated that on , it b& e a Traffic Safety Committee and they
were charged with the response of keeping traffic S ’ ipping anything having to do with traffic
that affected the Town. Board was made up of th 1 : ' olice, Fire Department, School
Superintendent, Town Manager and a liaison which right msay stated that they started
out as a sounding board for citizens who their neighborhoods or the

parking. Ramsay stated that it is also an 4 n Council. Ramsay stated that when it was set up, the
shas taken time to fill because sometimes the Traffic
Safety meets are boring. Chief Hart stated i
problems are brought to the cormmttee and i solve the problem directly, but indirectly. The
purpose of this is to advise thes i have those kinds of issues, please bring them
to the Traffic Safety Co jon. » ked Ramsay and Hart for the update.

Glenn Douglas, 6 Over stion about the process of the appointment of the Recreation
Commission open position. last meeting if the Recreation Commission was going to have
any say. D : : sion will have any input on it. Councilor Farrell stated that he

mission to go into non-public to discuss it. Douglas stated that
still up in the air. Councilor Farrell stated that generally when a
ould make a recommendation for who they would like and then the chairman
would co i is how it usually goes. Vice Chairman Butler stated that he will table the

alternate moved up to a full member. Art Psaledas stated that is correct. Douglas
¥ to the Recreation Commission before he asks more questions. Vice Chairman Butler
embers have to come to the Council for approval.

stated that he will wait U
stated that both alternate

Richard Bielinski, 89 Hall Rd, stated that on October 6", Murrays Auto Recycling’s license was granted. Requirements were
put in place. Bielinski stated that the cars over the fence have been in violation constantly. Bielinski shared photos with the
Council. Vice Chairman Butler asked Town Manager Smith if there have been any other complaints besides what is being
presented here and has the Code Enforcement Officer been down to verify them. Smith stated that the Code Enforcement
Officer has been down there to verify it. A notice of violation was sent to Murray’s a number of weeks ago. Bielinski stated
that he was given a license on the 6" and at the time the Town knew he was in violation but he was given it anyways.
Bielinski asked why didn’t Code Enforcement go down and tell him he needed to fix the violations. Councilor Farrell
referred to e-mails sent out recently that talk about the Code Enforcer going out to Murray’s and making sure that all the
notices are going to the right place and that things are getting done.

Gerard Adams, 54 Hall Rd, stated that he wanted to echo what Bielinski said. Adams stated that regarding the additional
fence at the right hand side of the gate, it was done three days late. He had twenty-five days to do it. Adams stated that
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LONDONDERRY TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

regarding the visibility of the cars coming from Mammoth Road, it is obvious that you can see. Adams stated that things are
noncompliance. Adams stated that he hopes what was said tonight will change that and more pressure will be put on
Murray’s.

Eric Hubbard, 12 Overlook Ave, stated that he sees the names of the people applying for the Recreation Commission.
Hubbard stated that he would like to comment on something that has happened. Hubbard stated that he doesn’t feel one of the
people that is going for the position should be considered based on current events that have happened. Hubbard stated that
both his kids cheer for the Blue Lions. A couple of months ago there was some discussion about the Blue Lions joining
another organization which would have disponed the Blue Lions.

<tated before happened, but no in the way he had
years to merge with the Blue Lions. They have
ellette stated that they were not interested in

Ryan Ouellette, 8 Tanager Way, stated that the events that the g
discussed. Ouellette that he has been working with his board ovez
offered them several things including things that bent the rulg
merging. Ouellette stated that the decision from the Tournag

Ver rules and the co
t and were concerned

call themselves something else. There is no jurisdi
Ouellette stated that that is what the tournament tall
Councilor Freda asked Ouellette if he was a member o
of removing them from the tournament. Ouellette stated t
asked if there was a vote form the individy
Ouellette stated that the problem start
prescheduled. Ouellette stated that he has a
himself from the vote. Ouellette stated that?
resulting in the Blue Lions and other teams 3 ent. Ouellette stated that it was not an official
vote, it was a discussion. Oygliss ki itions within the State. Ouellette stated that

at all the meetings where it was discussed were -
uled. Councilor Freda asked Ouellette if he excused

Keith Gagne, 84 Hall R e he made a comment about the soccer situation. Gagne stated that
_ was on the record and it was a clear implication that everyone
up there wa, - against : T3hat , like to publically apologize for that. Councilor stated that his

introduced 4-06, a Resolution relevant to establishing a Task Force to study target
reda read the Resolution into the record. Councilor Freda motioned to adopt the
. Town Manager Smith went into discussing what and who the task force will be
=fhe rest of the Resolution. The Londonderry Task Force on Target Shooting in the
Musquash and other To Conservation Land is tasked with studying the issue of target shooting in the
aforementioned areas, and makgg recommendations to the Town Council as to what changes, if any, should be made to
current Town ordinances governing such. The “Task Force” shall consist of ten (10) members, nine (9) of whom shall be
voting members, to be appointed by the Town Manager: Londonderry Chief of Police or designee, Chairman (non-voting
member), one (1) appointed representative from the Conservation Commission, one (1) appointed representative from
Londonderry Trailways, one (1) appointed representative from Londonderry ALERT, one (1) appointed representative from
the Londonderry Fish and Game Club, one (1) appointed representative from the Londonderry Fire Department, two (2)
appointed representatives from the Hunting/Target Shooting community, two (2) appointed representatives from
neighborhoods abutting the Musquash. The Town Manager and the Planning & Economic Development shall provide

administrative and technical support to the Task Force. Chair votes 4-0-0.

shooting in the M
Resolution. Second
made up of. Councilor
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OLD BUSINESS

NONE

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Approval of minutes from November 3, 2014 made by Councilor Green and second by Councilor Freda. Chair votes 4-0-0.

BOARD & COMMITTEE APPOIN /RE-APPOINTMENT

Ryan Fragala, 5 O’Connell Dr, stated that he coac kids i . ached recreation soccer and baseball.
Fragala stated that he also coaches basketball last year he has a conflict of interest. Fragala
stated he does not but he is involved in whatever sports : 3L that sometimes there is a lot of
controversy on this Commission. Councilor Freda asked Fr 1, hoysgiie Bations. Fragala stated that it is
about the kids. Always keep the kids in m i Stnci #igala if he has a unique skill
that would help him. Fragala stated that he% fo esident of Hudson Chamber. He has a unique skill of

bringing two sides together.

Kevin Derhak, 1 Westminster. \ T, ars. Derhak stated that his children have all
gone through the recreati : #is working on his level three certificate for
lacrosse. Councilor Farg pught to the Commission. Derhak stated that the
best way to handle situatig hak stated that it comes down to the fact that at
some point a compromise responsibility of the Recreation Committee to view the Charter,
k stated he does not. Councilor Freda asked Derhak is he sees
any problemggEa ¥ O Eal =it is too bad things get to a point where people stop talking,
Derhak sta seach ot s, wh B have situations.

Rick Mo i : g s not have any conflicts. Morgan stated that he would like ot be on the
committee b 1% 3l gone through recreation programs. He has worked with recreation travel
teams and clubs¥l i 5.€ommittee or organization in Town. Morgan stated that with his resume he
believes he can b i a parent and an outside perspective to the board and make it all about the kids.
Councilor Green po n’s certifications and experiences list on his resume. Morgan stated that he is also a

ADJOURNMENT

Motion to adjourn made by Councilor Farrell and second by Councilor Green. Chair votes 4-0-0.

Notes and Tapes by: Kirby Wade Date: 11/17/14
Minutes Typed by: Kirby Wade Date: 11/19/14
Approved by: Town Council Date: 12/01/14
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